FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS –11

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS –Anna-Jonesboro, Benton, Dongola, East St. Louis, Freeburg, Gallatin County-Junction, Hardin County-Elizabethtown, Pope County-Golconda, Waterloo, West Richland-Noble, Rend Lake College 

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Gallatin, Saline, St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
P-20 Agriculture Pipeline Project Meeting, Springfield
ICAE/ILCAE Symposium, Springfield
Explore ACES Bus Trip with Urban Students, Urbana

FCAE Staff Conference Call
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1857
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 15
Assisted College Faculty in Obtaining and Entering Data into the Database

Observed SIUC Student Teacher, Sarah Timmons
Attended District 5 FFA Proficiency Award Judging, Benton

Organized, Prepared for, and Presented the District 5 Agriscience Fair, Benton
Sent Thank You Notes to Judges for Assisting with Agriscience Fair
Contacted Teachers and Schools to Publicize Explore ACES Bus Trip
Processed IFGA School Amendments
Assisted Teachers in Preparing for their IFGA Review

Assembled and Delivered AITC Packets for Pre-Service Teachers at McKendree University

Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project

Managed and Maintained the Website
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

The district agriscience fair held the same evening as the district proficiency award judging worked well with good exposure to students, teachers, and parents.  An extra day was eliminated from some teacher’s schedules.  Thank you to Jesse Thompson and UIUC College of ACES for providing a chartered bus for urban students to attend the Explore ACES open house.  The 42 students and parents attending were excited, interested, and energized about the agricultural industry and careers.  I was impressed by the comments made by US Secretary of Agriculture, Tom Vilsack, at the St. Louis AgriBusiness Club monthly meeting.  He challenged agribusiness leaders to work together to educate others about the agricultural industry.  Programs are holding on despite school funding cuts which is good news.
